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R.A.F 42770: Pilot Officer Rupert Edward SHORT
Parents: Mr. and Mrs. T.E Short of Auckland

142 Cambell Road Auckland

Rupert Short was born at Otahuhu on the 23rd February 1917. He received his secondary education at Cornwell Park School 1930-1931, Auckland Grammar School 1931-1934 reaching matriculation standard, and later attended night classes at Seddon Memorial Technical School 1934-1936.
He had a partial pass at School Certificate failing English and French. He played football at Campbell Park School and later was a member of the Campbell Park Tennis Club. His civilian occupation was that of a carpenter, in the employ of Mr. H.J. Short building contractor of Auckland, and while so employed he joined the Territorials as a gunner in the 4th Field Battery, for a period of two years. In August 1938 he applied for a short service leave commission, but this application was deferred pending further vacancies. In the meantime he was accepted for service in the civil Reserve of Pilots, and qualifying for his pilots’ “A” License in March 1939. The following month his application for a Short Service Commission in the Royal Air Force was accepted, and on the 27th June he embarked at Lyttelton in the “Rimutaka for the United Kingdom.
On arrival in England, Pilot officer Short was posted first to the civil Flying School at Gatwick, Surry, on the 8th August 1939. On the 9th October he was granted a Short Service Commission in the rank of Pilot officer, and on the same day posted to No. 3 Initial Training Wing, Hastings, Sussex, for a short disciplinary course. His next posting was to no. 3 Service Flying training School, South Cerney, Gloucestershire, on the 21st October, where he continued his training on twin engine Oxford aircraft, being then posted to No.13 Operational Training Unit, Bicester, Oxfordshire, on the 4th May 1940. At this Unit he crewed up and completed his training on Blenheim aircraft prior to being posted on the 4th July to No.101 Squadron, stationed at West Rayham, in Norfolk. From this base, flying Blenheim Bombers, Pilot Officer Short carried out two operational flights, the target of the first being an aerodrome at Boulogne.

The second of these operations took place on the 25th July, when Pilot Officer Short was the pilot of a Blenheim which took off to bomb oil storage depots at Cherbourg. The aircraft failed to return and all the crew were reported missing. No further information was received from any source, and in due course the death of Pilot Officer Short 23years, was presumed to have occurred at sea without trace on the 25th July 1940 along with his crew Sgt. Parkinson 748411 (Obs) and 905664 Sgt. F T Gibson A.G.
On the 10th July 1947 a memorial was unveiled for those lost in the Battle of Britain, in the Memorial Chapel at Westminster Abby, LONDON. He also appears on the Runnymede Memorial, Surrey United Kingdom Panel 10.
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